
   
 
21st June 2024 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Lots has been happening again this week, not least the continuation of end of year 
assessments. Once again, I have felt incredibly proud of all of our children and the resilience 
that they have shown when tackling these tests and assessments.  WELL DONE to everyone! 

On Monday, Red Oaks were delighted to welcome Nell, a local architect, to the classroom to 
support the classes learning in art. The children had a great time and learnt lots. A big thank 
you to Nell. 

 

 

Mighty Oaks have also been brilliant in their first week of swimming and it has been a 
pleasure to see the progress they are making whilst having fun. While I am talking about 
Mighty Oaks, I want to give a big shout out to Ella Holmes who competed at a cross country 
event on Wednesday and won GOLD in the 800m with an amazing time of 2 
minutes and 57 seconds. BRILLIANT Ella! 

As you know we have some staff changes taking place at the end of this term 
but we are now in a position to be able to confirm the class structure and 
teachers for September, which will be as follows: 

• Acorns (R) - Mrs Morgan and Mr Lawrence 

• Seedlings (Y1) – Miss Barnes 

• Buds (Y2) – Miss O’Callaghan 

• Young Oaks (Y3) – Mrs Eastham (covering Miss Hoare’s maternity leave in the 
Autumn term) 

• Bur Oaks (Y4) – Mr Wilson 

• Red Oaks (Y5) – Mrs James and Mrs Law 

• Mighty Oaks (Y6) – Miss Laskowski 
 

On the 2nd and 3rd July we will be having moving up mornings so that the children can spend 
time with their new teachers and we will also give parents/carers the opportunity to meet 
the teachers before the end of term. 

Have a great weekend! 
 
 
 
Mr Hick 
 

End of Term – 23rd July 

Please note that the end of term is 23rd July and in line with 

our neighbouring schools and Richard Lander, we will finish 

earlier at 1pm on this day. 



Goodbye Mrs Hodgson! 
 
We are very sad to say that Mrs Hodgson will be retiring at the end of this 
term. Mrs Hodgson is a huge part of our school and has manned office for 
well over 10 years. We will miss her greatly but know that she will be fully 
maximising retired life. We will say good bye to her properly at the end of 
term. 

 

 

From the PTA  

 

THANKYOU - to each of you who donated an item towards our tombola today - as 

always we really appreciate the support.  

 

SUMMER FAYRE RAFFLE 

Please check schoolbags over the weekend.  Raffle Tickets and letters should have gone 

home today.  As always some amazing prizes to be won including, Amazon Vouchers, 

Days out & Spa Vouchers, Hampers and so much more. 

If you do not wish to purchase any, please return the tickets to school and likewise if you 

would like more tickets, there are more in the school office.  

 

Raffle will be drawn at the Summer Fayre on Sat 13th July and if the winners are not 

present the prizes will be available to collect from the school office on Monday 15th 

July.  

 

PLASTIC TAT AMNESTY BOX - LOCATED IN SCHOOL OFFICE  

The PTA are trying to 'buy less tat' and therefore if you have leftover party bag items or 

small toys that you are able to donate, we would be really grateful.   

Please only new / as new toys (thankyou)  

#reuse&recycle 

 

 

 



Save The Date - Sat 13th July - 12pm - 4pm  

Annual Summer Fayre  

"Chacewater Millennium Green" (this year due to the New Recreation Centre 

construction we are moving the fayre to the Millennium Green)  

Volunteers needed - We have lots of great ideas for this year's event however they can 

only be made possible if we have enough volunteers on the day.  Can you help?  

The Planning meeting for the event will take place on Weds 12th June at 9am at the 

Millennium Green ( please come along if you are able to help )      

If you cannot make the meeting but would like to help at the event please contact your 

class rep or get in touch via facebook or chacewaterpta@gmail.com.  

 

It is the last term before the summer holidays, which can only mean one thing ......  

Its ICE CREAM FRIDAY SEASON 

 

 

mailto:chacewaterpta@gmail.com


 

Year 4 Musical Showcase 

Bur Oaks have the fantastic opportunity to perform at the Hall for Cornwall on the 2nd July. 

This is an evening event but we will be taking the children down there during the day for a 

practice and a look behind the scenes. We will transport during the day but would like 

parents/carers to drop off (6pm) and pick up (approximately 8pm) for the evening 

performance. We will give firmer details next week. 

 

  



Swimming – rapidly approaching – Y5  

We are really pleased that we will be able to take our Y6 children (Mighty 

Oaks) swimming in over a two-week block – week beginning 17th June and 24th 

June. Y5 (Red Oaks) will be swimming the weeks beginning 1st July and 8th July. 

The children will swim every morning at Truro Leisure Centre and will be 

taught by trained swimming instructors. We will travel by coach each day and hope that 

parents/carers will be able contribute towards the cost of transport through ParentPay at an 

equivalent of £2.50 per day. 

The children will need a swimming hat, goggles and a towel for these sessions. Please note 

that the leisure centre have stipulated that the children are not allowed to wear jewellery 

in the pool. 

 

 

 

Annual Survey – New Link 

Below you will find a new link (we have discovered the old one didn’t work!) 
for our annual survey and I would really appreciate it if as many of you could 
complete this as possible. Your feedback is invaluable to us, and I encourage 
you to celebrate our successes and provide as much positive feedback as 
possible. Your input helps us continue to improve and tailor our offerings to 
suit the needs of our wonderful school community. 

Link for parent/carer survey HERE. 

Change of Dates 

Please note that we have had to change a couple of dates at the end of the term. 

• Leavers Assembly – this will now be on Monday 22nd July in the afternoon and we 
will confirm the time ASAP. 

• Leavers/Summer Disco – this will now also be on the 22nd July. 

• End of term – 23rd July and a 1pm finish. 

 
 
 

  

https://forms.gle/vSXjWt6HBSv8egtf8


 
 
 

ACORNS Loveday & Harley 

SEEDLINGS Hughie, Lacey & Locryn 

BUDS Pippa & Lily T 

YOUNG OAKS Conor, Jackson & Jenny 

BUR OAKS The whole class 

RED OAKS Lorna & Rain 

MIGHTY OAKS Jago & Orla 

 

 

 
 

Dates For Your Diary  

17.6.24 Y6 Two Week Swimming Block begins 

1.7.24 Y5 Two Week Swimming Block begins 

22.7.24 Y6 Leavers Assembly 

Leavers Disco 

23.7.24 End of Summer Term – 1pm 

3.9.24 & 4.9.24 Inset Days – School closed to children 

5.9.24 Start of Autumn Term  

 
  

GOLDEN AWARD WINNERS 



Signposting 

 

 

 

  



 

  



 

  



 


